HIGHLIGHTS
PCR 2015 ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING
by Lisa Gorrell, PCR Secretary

The PCR Annual Business Meeting was held on Sunday, May 17, 2015, at the Doubletree by
Hilton Hotel and was called to order by President Pat LaTorres at 9:15 a.m. A quorum was
present, as determined by Secretary Lisa Gorrell.

Business Highlights

After the approval of the previous meeting’s minutes, each of the officers gave short
comments. LaTorres thanked everyone for the “long 8 years.” V.P. Merrin thanked everyone for
the new job and offered to answer any questions later. Michael Coen will be the new Treasurer.
Secretary Gorrell gave highlights of the Board of Directors Meeting, held on May 13, 2015.

Old Business
No old business.

New Business
The new-elected officers, President, Ed Merrin, and Vice President, Carol Alexander, took office.

Conventions

There was no report on the 2015 convention. The 2016 convention will be in Modesto with a
great tour to the Modesto Empire Traction being planned. Hosts for the 2017 and 2018
conventions are being sought. Ray deBlieck stated that a joint convention with PSR in the
southern part of PCR was being considered for 2019, PCR’s 75t anniversary. There was a
request for the rotation of Coast Division to be in the even years. Ray deBlieck stated that clubs
or groups can host a convention as well.

Announcements
Carol Alexander is working on the first draft of the convention manual.

Next Business Meeting
The next business meeting will be at the DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel in Modesto on Sunday,
April 24, 2016.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 a.m.

Submitted by Secretary Lisa Gorrell, May 2015



